
 
 

Governing Board Regular Meeting of May 27, 2015 
 
The Contra Costa Community College District (District) Governing Board met at the 
George R. Gordon Education Center on May 27, 2015.  The meeting began with 
closed session at 5:00 p.m., followed by the regular meeting at 6:00 p.m.  
 
Highlights of the meeting follow. 
 
Outgoing Student Trustee Recognized 
Student trustee and Diablo Valley College (DVC) student JoNai Davis-Hendricks was 
recognized by the Governing Board for her contributions to the District.  Davis-
Hendricks assumed the office of student trustee following the resignation of Elijah 
Ziskin in November 2014. 
 
New Agreements Approved 
The Governing Board approved a number of agreements including: 
 
 a new Contra Costa College (CCC) agreement with SARS Software Products, 
Inc., to provide software licenses, support and professional development services for 
the purpose of completing the student success and support program requirements;  
 
 a new DVC agreement with Nebraska Book Company to upgrade the existing 
point of sale and inventory control systems (DVC, SRC and Los Medanos College 
(LMC);  
 
 a new District Office agreement with Career Ladders Project/Foundation for 
California Community Colleges to provide professional development and technical 
assistance support for the regional Diablo Gateways to Innovation California Pathways 
Trust Grant; and  
 
  a new LMC agreement with Contra Costa Child Care Council to provide two for-
credit child development classes. 
 
Out-of-State Field Trips 
The Governing Board approved an out-of-state field trip for 18 DVC students to travel 
to the U.S. Naval Academy in Annapolis, Maryland and Princeton University, to 
participate in two water polo tournaments.  All costs will be paid by the students and no 
college funds will be used. 
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Increase in Parking Fees 
Governing Board approval of parking fee increases will begin in the fall 2015 semester.  
Examples of some of the changes include a semester parking permit increasing from 
$40 to $48, and a new mid-semester parking permit will cost $24.  A summer session 
parking permit will also increase from $20 to $25. 
  
 
The meeting was adjourned in the memory of Vincent Custodio, retired CCC counselor 
and LMC Dean of Behavioral Sciences; Gaylord Bryan, retired DVC coach for the 
men’s basketball team, track and field/cross country teams, and women’s softball 
teams; and Carolyn Harris, retired CCC business instructor. 
 
 

THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING OF THE GOVERNING BOARD 
WILL BE HELD ON JUNE 24, 2015, BEGINNING AT 6:00 P.M., 

AT THE GEORGE R. GORDON EDUCATION CENTER, 

500 COURT STREET, MARTINEZ, CALIFORNIA 


